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Welcome to our third newsletter for 2018 which again highlights the extensive learning opportunities provided by 

North High. In this article from me I will focus on our tribute to Clive Roydhouse, gaining access to our staff, Investing 

in Success Funding and the junior student council induction. 

Tribute to Clive Roydhouse 

CƛǊǎǘƭȅ ƻƴ ōŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ .ǳƴŘŀōŜǊƎ bƻǊǘƘ {ǘŀǘŜ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ L ǿƛǎƘ ǘƻ Ǉŀǎǎ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƴŘƻƭŜƴŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǎȅƳǇŀǘƘƛŜǎ ǘƻ /ƭƛǾŜΩǎ 

wife Yati and his family. Our collective thoughts are with you at this time of your tragic loss. 

 Clive had a long and successful career with the Department of Education commencing at Capella in 1984 influencing 

the lives of perhaps thousands of Queenslanders stretching across many communities including Capella, Beaudesert, 

Salisbury, Springwood, Gin Gin, Miriam Vale and Bundaberg North. 

/ƭƛǾŜΩǎ ǇŀǘƘ ǘƻ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ǿŀǎ ƴƻǘ ǘƘŜ ǳǎǳŀƭ ǿƛǘƘ /ƭƛǾŜ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ƛƴ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƻŎŎǳǇŀǘƛƻƴǎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ Ƙƛǎ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ŎŀǊŜŜǊΦ !ǎ 

they say Clive was a mature entrant into the field of education bringing a wealth of experience and knowledge that 

helped ground him and give him a level of credibility in the eyes of his students.  

Clive made a 34 year commitment to public education, and I say public education because we educate all comers and 

ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ /ƭƛǾŜΩǎ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǇǳōƭƛŎ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ƘŜ ƳŀŘŜ ŀ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǾŜǎ ƻŦ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ŘƛǎŀŘǾŀƴǘŀƎŜŘ 

students in all the communities he worked in. A working life that is often challenging that would have had Clive at 

some stages questioning his capacity to do the job. But Clive rose above this and stayed the course with the rewards 

out-weighing the negatives as they always do, influencing the life outcomes of all his students resulting in better lives 

for all of them. 

Clive will live on in the thoughts and memories of all of us and he will live on in the lives of his students but in years 

from now what will be important is that he mattered in all our lives, but more significantly he mattered in the life of a 

child. 

Clive you were an outstanding North High teacher and a role model to your colleagues, the education community has 

lost a great teacher. You will be never forgotten, I hope you rest in peace. 

Gaining access to our staff 

In the last few weeks there have been a number of instances of parents coming to the school expecting to speak to 

staff without an appointment,  making phone calls demanding that staff immediately return calls when they are not 

available and becoming disappointed and angry that their expectations cannot be met. This has resulted in 

circumstances where our office staff have been treated in an abusive and threatening manner which is totally 

unacceptable in our school community and in the community generally. While your concerns are troubling to you they 

are just as important to us and we wish to have them resolved as soon as possible but this has to be done in an 

ordered and considered manner. In addition to this staff are often in class or committed to assisting other parents, 
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students or tasks.  Given this, it is highly important that if we are to meet your needs in an effective and time efficient 

manner that all parents make an appointment to meet with staff. I have instructed all staff that it is reasonable to 

expect parents to make an appointment and to only meet parents without an appointment in cases of emergencies. I 

am seeking your co-operation with this.    

Investing in Success funding: 

The school will receive an additional $396,000 in funding this year to support our students which forms part of the 

almost 1.5 million dollars in additional funding the school has received over the last four years. This funding is 

provided on the basis of the socio economic status of our families, our regional location, the number of indigenous 

students and students with a disability.  The intent of this funding is to provide the school with some flexibility to 

respond to the learning needs of our student and even the playing field between wealthier school communities and 

those that are less wealthy, resulting in better outcomes for our students. 

A summary of the plan for use of these funds is provided below, the full plan can be found in the Investing in Success 

Agreement made between the school and the Bundaberg North State High School Council which can be found at 

www.bundnortshs.eq.edu.au 

 

 

 

 

Investing in Success Funding Expenditure  

Increasing YLC Time: To support Social and emotional growth $160,000 to fund two extra teaching 

positions  

Literacy Coach and Numeracy Coach  Provision of time for coaches by 

using extra staff  

Career Planning and Social and Emotional Growth+  

1 FTE GO for social and emotional support  

.5 FTE school funded GO to support Career Education and the implementation 

of the ñMy Big Picture Planò.  

Increase guidance time to 1.5 GOôs 

through I4S additional staff, WSSLR 

and additional guidance time 

Professional learning includes, Instructional rounds, profiling, classroom 

observation and feedback 

$72,500 

Reading: Teacher Aides to support regular reading and  the de-coding 

intervention reading  program 

$75,000 

Communications Officer to support the marketing of all school iniatives aimed 

at improving students outcomes 

$22,820 

Resources: to support reading and numeracy improvement: Tests, Books, 

Reboot ,reading resources 

$27,941 

 Youth Support Coordinator  $9000 

Community Education Counsellor [CEC]: Increase CEC time to 30 hours to 

work full time with ATSI students. 

$29,000 

Reboot [Social and Emotional Learning Program] and New Pedagogies for 

Deep Learning 

$17,500 

Total $396,263 

http://www.bundnortshs.eq.edu.au/
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Junior School Student Council induction: 

On Wednesday we recognized our newly elected and appointed Junior Student Councillors in our Junior School 

Student Council Induction Ceremony. It was a short ceremony that provided an opportunity for the students to reflect 

on the responsibility of leadership and the opportunities this responsibility brings to make a difference. I wish them 

well in this journey and extend my personal congratulations to our 2018 Junior School Student Councillors and a 

special congratulations to our Junior Student Council Chairs Alex White and Montanna Maddern.  

  
Montana Maddern    Alexander White 

Iƴ ŎƻƴŎƭǳǎƛƻƴ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀǎ 

together we can produce the best outcomes for your student 

 

 

Ross Robertson     

       PRINCIPAL 
 
 

 

 
 

              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
               
 
 

  

Picking up your student during class time. 
 

If it is necessary to collect your student during school hours, there is a process to follow which 
ensures there is minimum disruption to their learning & that of other students. 

¶ Please advise the office of the time and day your student needs to leave school. 

¶ The office will issue your student with a LEAVE REQUEST slip 

¶ Your student presents the LEAVE REQUEST to their teacher at the relevant time and 

leaves the classroom. 

¶ The student comes to the G block Admin Office to sign out & receives a LEAVE PASS 

We do understand that at rare times a student must leave without prior arrangement.  At these 
times we will do our best to locate your student and have them sign out but this does take time 

and during exam blocks we are unable to interrupt classes.  We ask for your cooperation to 
ensure our process runs smoothly and student’s classroom learning is not interrupted. 

 

Many thanks for helping us to provide a great learning environment for your student. 
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My Big Picture plan and student - led conferences  

Student-led conferences were held on Thursday, 22nd CŜōǊǳŀǊȅΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ŎǳƭƳƛƴŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ aȅ .ƛƎ tƛŎǘǳǊŜ 

Plans. Within these plans, students identify their goals for the semester and, with the coaching of their RAS teacher, 

make a plan of action to achieve them. All this thinking and planning culminates in the student-led conference, where 

students formally present their aspirations to parents and carers. Students were very successful in their planning this 

year, having become familiar with the process over the past three years. The best thing about student-led conferences 

as opposed to traditional parent-teacher conferences, is that every student is engaged in the planning and goal-setting 

process, whether they participate in a student-led conference or not. Parents are reminded that if you wish to speak 

ǘƻ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΣ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀƴ 

email or phone call away, and we welcome your 

ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎΦ 

The importance of these initiatives cannot be overstated. 

! ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǎŜǘ ŎƭŜŀǊ Ǝƻŀƭǎ ŀƴd plan effectively to 

achieve them is a powerful skill that will serve them well 

throughout life. If you missed out on the student-led 

conferences this time, they will occur again early in 

semester 2. Stay tuned to Facebook and the newsletters to 

find out more. 

Junior student council induction ceremony  

With tremendous anticipation and enthusiasm, our junior student council members for 2018 were inducted on 

Wednesday this week. Special thanks go to Councillor Helen Blackburn for attending and presenting the students with 

their badges during the ceremony. Ten general members were inducted, along with eight officers and two chairs. The 

ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŀōǳȊȊ ǿƛǘƘ ŜȄŎƛǘŜƳŜƴǘ ŀǘ ŦƛƴŘƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǊƻƭŜǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜΣ ŀƴŘ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ to get started serving 

their school community. Council members will be expected to listen to their fellow students, share ideas, and 

participate in decision making around priorities and actions. Our congratulations go to all of the new council members 

and we look forward to their first meeting. 

 Role Student Name Year Level 
1 Chair 1 Montana Maddern 9 

2 Chair 2 Alexander White 9 

3 Deputy Chair  Amber Blanch 9 

4 Indigenous Student Representative 1 Angelita Sandeman 9 

5 Indigenous Student Representative 2 Cameron Saffy 9 

6 Secretary 1 Vanessa Van Rooijen 8 

7 Secretary 2 Byron Lerch 8 

8 Treasurer Kasey Houston 9 

9 Activities Manager 1 Ruby Rowlands  8 

10 Activities Manager 2 Alison Quinn 9 

11 General Members Savannah McLachlan-Blake 9 

12  Kacey Lloyd-Jones 7 

13  Jayne Wake 8 

14  Shelby Davies 8 

15  Emma Pacey 8 

16  Olivia Houston 9 

17  Maddison Taylor 8 

18  Harmony Childs 8 

19  Layla Limpus 7 

20  Kiara Goodwin 7 

Tom Wright 

Junior school deputy 
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School photos  

Friday, March 9th is school photo day.  Students in Year 11 and 12 should wear their formal uniform.  Student in Year 

7-10 wear their sports uniform.  Students must adhere to the uniform expectations including jewellery, make-up and 

hair.   

If you wish to purchase photos please bring your photo envelope directly to the photographer.  Do not take photo 

money or orders to the school office.  Students will be called to the hall for their photos throughout the day.  If you 

have purchased a sibling/family photo package, they will be taken at big lunch. 

All students will have their photo taken as these photos are used for student ID cards and to update school records. 

Senior News  

Every 5 weeks, we will be monitoring the progress of all Year 11 and 12 students in order to support them in attaining 

their QCE.  Last week progress reports were gathered by teachers about each Year 11 and 12 student in regards to 

classroom achievement and effort.  Students who have one subject that they are not on track with will be placed on a 

monitoring booklet for 4 weeks.  Students who have 2 subjects of concern will also be monitored for 4 weeks and a 

letter sent home.  Students with more than 2 subjects of concern will receive a Ψrisk of cancellationΩ letter and be 

asked to attend an interview to discuss their progress. 

At all times in this monitoring system we aim to work with each student to assist them to improve their achievement 

level and support them to attain their QCE.  Early intervention has proven to be very beneficial for student outcomes.   

Next week sees the start of a 2 week Ψdisruption freeΩ period for Year 10, 11 and 12 students.  Students will be working 

on assessment ς a maximum of 2 due per day without disruption from excursions, phone calls to classes etc.  Please 

check your student assessment schedule for assessment dates.  Students absent for exams/assessment must have 

their parent/guardian contact the office on the day of absence to give the reason.  All assessment must be completed 

and if a student is absent they must make arrangements with the Head of Department and teacher to complete the 

assessment. 

Year 10 students are preparing for work experience in term 2.  All students have been researching possible 

employment options and our work experience coordinators Mrs Nicholl and Mrs Cronin have been working with 

students to secure placements.  All Year 10 students are expected to take part in work experience from 14th-18th May.  

The following week students will attend the Careers Expo and subject selections for semester 2.  This is an exciting 

time for Year 10s.  

Playdoh! In Japanese?  

Playdoh! In Japanese? Excited Year 7 Japanese students are 

demonstrating success at learning gƻŀƭΥ άL ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀǇǇƭȅ 

ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ƻŦ Ƙƻǿ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ ǳǎŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎΦέΦ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀƴ /ǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ 

Languages (Japanese) assesses students in an aspect called 

άlanguage variation and cƘŀƴƎŜέΦ WŀǇŀƴŜǎŜ Ƙŀǎ о ǿŀȅǎ ƻŦ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎΦ 

ΨYŀǘŀƪŀƴŀΩ όм ƻŦ о ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ ǎȅǎǘŜƳǎύ ƛǎ ǳǎŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ ǿƻǊŘǎ 

ōƻǊǊƻǿŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ 9ƴƎƭƛǎƘ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜΣ ƭƛƪŜ ΨŦǳǘǘƻōƻǊǳ Ґ ŦƻƻǘōŀƭƭέΦ 

bƻǊǘƘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ŦǊŀƳŜǿƻǊƪ Ψ!{h¢Ω Ŏƻƴǎƛǎǘǎ ƻŦ мл ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ 

teachers to ask themselves. I ask myself design qǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ оΥ Ψwhat 

will I do to encourage students to practice and deepen their 

ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ƻŦ ƴŜǿ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜΚέΦ aȅ ŀƴǎǿŜǊΥ άtƭŀȅŘƻƘΗέΦ 

When the teacher called out a list of words, students listened 

carefully for only words which would be written in Katakana (words borrowed from English) and created objects of 

them with the playdoh. A fun, hands on way for students to experiment deepening knowledge in a second language! 
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Careers at North  

On Monday, 16th of February, during lunch time, Bundaberg North High 
students welcomed over 20 representatives from TAFE, University and the 
Australian Defence Force. Students were given information on possible 
careers paths, life after school and finance, were able to ask questions and 
receive brochures. This is the first time this has happened at North and we 
welcome them all back in the future.  
 
North High students would like to thank the University of the Sunshine 
Coast, Queensland University of Technology, Australian Catholic University, 
University of Queensland, Bond University, Griffith University, University of 
Southern Queensland, Central Queensland University, Christian Heritage 
College, TAFE QLD East Coast and Defence Force Recruiting for their time, 
information and advice.  

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

North High badged back packs for sale  
Due to positive comments from families the P&C have purchased 15 

backpacks for students that are now available for sale. 

The Genius Tuff-backpack has three zippered compartments, with reflective 

piping on the front panels and very durable, and guaranteed to last.  There is a 

life-ǘƛƳŜ ƳŀƴǳŦŀŎǘǳǊŜǊΩǎ ǿŀǊǊŀƴǘȅΦ  Lǘ ŀƭǎƻ Ƙŀǎ ŀƴŀǘƻƳƛŎŀƭ ōŀŎƪ ǎȅǎǘŜƳǎ ŦƻǊ 

better lumber support and made of water-repellent duragarde fabric and 

quality zips. 

They can be purchased through QKR and the canteen and cost $70.00.  Orders 

will be taken once stocks run out. 
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Lions Youth of the Year Quest 2018  

Last Wednesday 5 of our students participated in the Lions Youth of the Year public speaking competition. 
The students representing Bundaberg North Lions Club were Katherine Canavan, Kim Riedy and Sam Riedy. 
Moore Park Lions Club was also suitably represented by Ellisa Harris and Bailey Quinn.  

The students attended an interview in the morning at 
school with the judges and then in the evening 
presented their prepared 5 min speech each on a topic 
of their choice. They also had to respond to 2 
ƛƳǇǊƻƳǇǘǳ ǘƻǇƛŎǎ ŦƻǊ н ƳƛƴǎΦ ¢ƘŜǎŜ ǘƻǇƛŎǎ ǿŜǊŜ άIƻǿ ƛǎ 
{ƻŎƛŀƭ aŜŘƛŀ ƛƳǇŀŎǘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǎƻŎƛŜǘȅ ǘƻŘŀȅΚέ and άLŦ ȅƻǳ 
could invite 2 people to dinner who would they be and 
ǿƘȅΚέ  

All of the students spoke very well and it certainly was 
an entertaining night. Congratulations to Year 12 
student Katherine Canavan who won the overall 
speaking award for the evening as well as the making it 
to ǘƘŜ Ŧƛƴŀƭ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ bƻǊǘƘ .ǳƴŘŀōŜǊƎ [ƛƻƴǎ /ƭǳōΦ YŀǘƘŜǊƛƴŜ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊŜŘ ŀƴ ŜƳǇƻǿŜǊƛƴƎ ǎǇŜŜŎƘ ǘƛǘƭŜŘ άour dying 
planet & animal aƎǊƛŎǳƭǘǳǊŜέΦ 

Year 12 student Ellisa Harris was the winner of the Moore Park Lions Club division on the evening. Ellisa 
delivered a heart-ǿŀǊƳƛƴƎ ǎǇŜŜŎƘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇƛŎ ƻŦ άworld pƻǾŜǊǘȅέΦ .ƻǘƘ 9llisa and Katherine now progress to 
the zone final where they will compete against students from other schools. This takes place this coming 
Saturday in Bundaberg. We wish them both luck in making it through to the next stage of the competition. 

Well done to all of the students who participated in the competition this year. Public speaking can be very 
daunting and you should be all very proud of your efforts. 

Keri Jensen (Mrs) 
LYOY Co-ordinator 

 

Learn to row -  camp success  
 Last weekend, North High had its annual 
Learn to Row camp. It was a fun weekend 
with a variety of activities from some fun 
rowing in quads, doubles and singles to 
challenging camp fire activities. 15 new 
rowers tried out the sport with 15 of our 
current rowers helping out. By the end of the 
4 sessions all rowers had a good 
understanding of the technique, commitment 

and teamwork required to be successful at this great sport. With most of these new rowers signing on, our 
team is now over 20. A BIG THANK YOU to the 
parent helpers who assisted with catering, 
coaching, supervising and boat driving and 
also to the current rowers who gave up their 
weekend to help out the newbies. I am 
looking forward to the season ahead. 
Teressa Tibbey (Rowing Coordinator) 
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QParents  

 
As we advised last year North High will no longer issue report cards in hard copy.  Report cards will be 

emailed to all families soon after the term ends on 29th March.  Please ensure that you have advised the 

school of any change to your contact details and email address.   

Report cards will also be available on QParents immediately after they are ready.  If you have not already 

registered for QParents, please feel free to contact our office to register ς 4130 0222.  With QParents you 

will also be able to view your studentΩs timetable, assessment schedule, pay invoices, report absences and 

much more.   

 

 
 

Coles sports for schools  

 

We are participating in the Coles Sports 

for Schools this year. 

For every $10 you spend at Coles, in store 

or online, you will receive a Sports for 

Schools Voucher.  Get your student to 

bring the voucher to school which can be 

redeemed for leading brand sports 

equipment for the school. If you shop 

online you just select the school while 

completing your online order.    
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DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

Disruption free begins Two week period  5th March 2018 

Free Dress day Theme will be advised 7th March 2018 

P&C Meeting Annual General 
Meeting 

A Block office ς 6pm 
 
 

8th March 2018 

P&C Meeting A Block office ς 6pm 8th March 2018 

School photo day 
 

Bring envelope directly to the  
photographers on the day 

9th March 2018 

Yr 9 Math CQU Collaboration At CQU, Bundaberg Campus 12th and 13th March 2018 

Year 7 Vaccinations  16th March 2018 

Yr 9 Media Camp Sunshine Coast 27th and 28th March 2018 

Last day of term 1  29th March 2018 

Student free day  16th April 2018 

First day of term 2  17th April 2018 

 
COMMUNITY NOTICEBOARD   

 

Grandparents as carers 
Support group 

 

 

Friday mornings  
9am – 11am 

Ymazing play centre 

The P&C are having a Cent 
Sale on 19 May at the Easts 

Sports Club – More details to 
come in future newsletters – 

but SAVE the DATE! 
 

 

East Sports Club 
19th May  

https://bundnortshs.eq.edu.au/Supportandresources/Formsanddocuments/Documents/newsletter-ads/grandparents as carers.png
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Waves Junior Rugby League 

 

For more info, click the 
picture or ring Kristy Cross 

NAIDOC Week 

 

To read the brochure and list 
of events, please click the 

picture 
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